S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 6th January 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs D Gotts, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: Mr M Narborough, Ms D Scott, and Mr D Gerrard
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 9th December 2013:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Price, with one abstention all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: Mr Clapham stated that he has an interest as he lives at Ullswater Avenue and his fence is boundary to the possible proposed development.

4. To receive questions from the public:  None. 

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:

No 13/01835/F 

119, Nursery Lane, South Wootton, Kings Lynn. 

Single storey side extension complete with conservatory and pitched roof. 
Decision – Support the Application.

The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

13/01410/F

2A Sandy Lane, South Wootton.

Single storey extension to create loggia and summer room.

13/01490/F

16 Sandy Lane, South Wootton.

Single storey rear extension to dwelling.

13/01269/F 
Mandalay, Hall Lane, South Wootton 
Construction of dwelling including vehicular access. 
Mr Price referred to a circulated email from the Clerk at West Winch Parish Council. He explained that Mrs Kirby had contacted West Winch Parish Council to see how their Neighbourhood Plan was progressing and to ask if suggestions that West Winch would like more housing was true.

Mr Price read out the final paragraph of the email, which clarified that the suggestions were very strange and inaccurate. It was confirmed that West Winch does not want additional housing. 
6.  To discuss Highways issues:

Blackthorn Road Car Park: Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding an email which had been received from a lady who lives at Blackthorn Road concerning the numbers of vehicles parking on the road side and the grass verge at Blackthorn Road. It was asked if the Parish Council would be willing to support the idea of converting the green area to a Car Park.
Members stated that the Parish Council promotes green space, it was said that the area is planted with bulbs and trees and children regularly play on the area.

After discussion it was agreed that Mrs Cornwell should reply to the lady stating that the Parish Council would not support the idea of a Car Park as it promotes green space. It was suggested that concerns regarding parking issues should be directed to the Police.

Street Lighting: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that K & M Lighting are awaiting a delivery of the new LED Street Lights. It was said that once these are received the lights in the Ullswater Avenue/ Sandy Lane area will be upgraded as part of the Parish Partnerships Scheme.

Hall Lane/Church Lane Cycle path: Mrs Kirby explained that concerns had been raised regarding the construction of three paths at the rear of properties at Elmhurst Drive. It was explained that these paths have been constructed by the home owners to allow easier access on to the Hall Lane/Church Lane Cycle path. 
Mrs Kirby stated that she had contacted the Highways Department for advice. It was confirmed by the Highways Engineer that the paths had been marked as items of the Highway and the home owners had been written to accordingly. 

Mrs Kirby explained that if the paths cause injury the homeowners would be responsible and if Norfolk County Council requests that the paths are removed, the homeowners would have to adhere to the request.

Finally it was said that the footpath between Barsham Drive and Sandy Lane has become covered in leaves. Mrs Cornwell said that she would ask the Parish Handyman to clear the path.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

NEXT MEETING: Monday, 20th January 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

20th January 2014
   

    

          

              Chairman 

